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ARKANSAS DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Office of Professional Quality Enhancement

NATIONAL BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL TEACHING STANDARDS

2005-2006 ORIENTATION REGISTRATION*

I will attend an orientation on the Saturday date checked below:

____ APRIL 30 (Registration deadline:  Friday, April 15)
OR

____ MAY 14 (Registration deadline: Friday, April 29)

9:30 a.m. to 3 p.m., Holiday Inn Select, Little Rock
(Check in begins at 9 a.m.)  
(The orientation is closed and a waiting list is started once there are 200 registrants. Contact this office if you do not receive confirmation of your registration. If you are confirmed for an orientation and do not attend without prior cancellation, you will automatically be placed on a waiting list should you register for future NBPTS orientations.  No-show registrants have cost NBPTS funds approximately $3,500.)
Name _________________________________________________________________

Home Mailing Address___________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

Home Telephone ___________________ School Telephone ____________________

Email _____________________________ (Circle one: All year OR School year only)

School District ______________________________ County ____________________

School ________________________________________________________________

Principal ____________________________ School Fax _______________________

IDENTIFY ONE POSSIBLE AREA OF NATIONAL BOARD CERTIFICATION (required for complete registration):

 ______________________________________________________________________

(We must have this information to schedule afternoon breakout groups.  

Visit www.nbpts.org to investigate certificate areas.)
*ATTENDANCE AT AN ORIENTATION IS MANDATORY FOR ANY TEACHER WHO PLANS TO SEEK STATE FEE SUPPORT FOR NATIONAL BOARD CERTIFICATION.  

Fax to 501-682-5118 or mail to Vanessa Holt, Arkansas Department of Education, 501 Woodlane Street, Suite 220-C, Little Rock, AR 72201.  Questions may be directed to the Office of Professional Quality Enhancement at 501-683-1068 or 501-682-1146 or email Michael Rowland at mrowland@arkedu.k12.ar.us or Vanessa Holt at vholt@arkedu.k12.ar.us. 

For driving directions, go to http://www.ichotelsgroup.com/h/d/hi/1/en/direction/litsh.
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION CONCERNING THE 2005-2006 ORIENTATIONS 

AND NBPTS STATE FEE SUPPORT**

Attendance at the two orientation sessions is limited to 200 and is necessary only if a teacher plans to seek state fee support from the Department of Education.* Slots are filled in the order in which registrations arrive in this office. Check in from 9 to 9:30 a.m. precedes the general session at 9:30 a.m. The majority of the day is spent in breakout groups with National Board Certified Teachers. Two web sites offer additional information on state fee support and on certification:  http://arkedu.state.ar.us/teachers/national_board_cert_p1.html OR http://www.nbpts.org.
There is no charge for the NBPTS orientation, and lunch is included. Travel reimbursement is not provided by the Department for attendance at an orientation.  There is however a significant cost to National Board funds for orientations, making it essential that any registrant cancel as soon as he or she knows that attendance is impossible. If other registrants are placed on a waiting list due to space, they can then be contacted to attend, or our office can make necessary adjustments in the number of lunches and amount of meeting space if there is no registrant on a waiting list.

Attendance does not guarantee state fee support.  Applications for state fee support are distributed at the orientation session.  Additional screening criteria for purposes of state fee support are included in the application packet and are used to award available and limited state funds.  The Department of Education maintains a roster of attendees for purposes of approving candidate support applicants. THE APPLICATION DEADLINE FOR STATE FEE SUPPORT IS FRIDAY, JULY 1, 2005.

The majority of the orientation day is spent in breakout groups with National Board Certified Teachers. The Department makes every effort to include representatives (National Board Certified Teachers or current candidates) of every certificate area in an orientation.  However, registrants should be aware that all certificate areas may not be represented in the orientation and that some certificate areas will be combined in a single breakout due to number of attendees.  The focus of breakouts is the process itself, and the certification process is consistent across all certificate areas.

If you are confirmed for an orientation, do not cancel, and do not attend, you will automatically be placed on a waiting list should you register for any future NBPTS orientations.  Contact Vanessa Holt at 501-682-5535 or vholt@arkedu.k12.ar.us immediately should you need to cancel. You may also contact her or Michael Rowland (mrowland@arkedu.k12.ar.us) if you have questions about the orientation.

Directions to Holiday Inn Select, 201 South Shackleford Road, Little Rock: Go to http://www.ichotelsgroup.com/h/d/hi/1/en/direction/litsh for a map and directions. The telephone number is 501-223-3000.

*Any teacher may apply directly to NBPTS by paying the application fee of $2,300. Applicants for state fee support MUST WAIT UNTIL NOTIFICATION of state fee support to submit any application to National Board. Failure to follow this direction voids any award of state fee support. Applicants are responsible for paying a non-refundable $65 registration fee that is not covered by state support.
**RETAIN THIS PAGE FOR FUTURE REFERENCE.
